ARKANSAS COUNTY TREASURER’S ASSOCATION

ANNUAL ASSOCIATION MEETING

THURSDAY, JUNE 26, 2008

President, Jim Arnold, called the annual business meeting to order at 3:00 p.m.

The first order of business was to consider amending the By-Laws and Constitution of the Treasurer’s Association.  Revisions had been given to the membership at the last meeting and he proceeded to review those changes to the Constitution:

“ACTA” was defined as being the “Arkansas County Treasurer’s Association”.

Section #1 Changes the legislative liaisons by increasing them from two (2) to four (4); thus having one representative from each congressional district.   These four would decide among themselves who will be the two legislative liaisons on the AAC Legislative Committee and all four will serve on the ACTA Executive Board.

Section 6 (B) Changes the name to “Legislative Director” and this person will be confirmed by the Executive Committee.

The By-Law changes were reviewed:

“ACTA” was defined as being the “Arkansas County Treasurer’s Association”.

Section 3 (2) strikes language regarding dues.  Strikes “ACTA” card being issued and strikes August as the Annual meeting.  The Annual meeting is now in June.

Section 4 redefines the new slate of officers, adding two additional liaisons.

Section 8 renames the Legislative “Director” and defines the duties and those of the four legislative liaisons.

Motion was made by Judy Burnett and seconded by Kristy Webb to approve all the changes to the ACTA Constitution and By-Laws as presented by President Jim Arnold.  There was no discussion by the membership and motion passed unanimously.

Alvin Black, Chairman of the Nominations Committee, was recognized and proceeded to explain the election process that would occur on Friday morning.

The meeting was recessed at 3:25 p.m.

The annual meeting was reconvened at 10:00 a.m. Friday morning by President Jim Arnold.  Pattie Hill from the Governor’s office was recognized.

Alvin Black explained the nominations process and advised the following nominations:

President:

Jo West Taylor

Vice President:

Judy Beth Hutcherson

Secretary:

Kristi Webb

Treasurer:

Becky Gattas and Kim Keeling

AAC Board:

Roger Haney

Nominations were accepted from the floor…none submitted.  Ballots were gathered for vote count.  

Legislative Director, Roger Haney, handed out a list of possible legislative requests/changes that had been submitted by members in our association.  He reviewed each and advised that we would need to finalize our submission to the AAC Legislative Committee by the August meeting since they would be trying to get the over-all package ready for the up-coming session in January, 2009.

The “Good Timers” played some “gift games” and Alvin Black was again recognized to give the results of the election.  They were as follows:

President:

Jo West Taylor

Vice-President

Judy Beth Hutcherson

Secretary

Kristi Webb

Treasurer

Becky Gattas

AAC Board

Roger Haney

The membership would now separate into Congressional Districts and caucus to elect a Legislative representative from their area to the ACTA Board and Legislative Committee.

Those selected were:

District #1
Marlene Hite

District #2
Kim Keeling

District #3
Deanna Ratcliffe

District #4
Carolyn Pullen

President Jim Arnold listed the members who would be retiring at the end of the year.  They were as follows:

Larry Humphries

Fulton County

Sylvia Ingles


Izard County

Sandra Beck


Monroe County

Lorene Edwards


Poinsett County

Belinda Fronabarger

Cross County

Carolyn Richardson

Boone County

Linda Murry


Sebastian County

Lenny McDaniel


Scott County

Alvin Black


Montgomery County

Kay Earls


Hot Spring County

Lowanna Brumley

Dallas County

Lorece Thompson

Bradley County

Kim Keeling was presented a Certificate of Appreciation for her service on the Continuing Education Board and is being replaced by Brandi Rowland.

Jo West Taylor presented the financial report and it was approved a presented

President Arnold reported on the 2008 scholarship applications noting that we had only received two and those had both been awarded a $750.00 scholarship from the Association.  They were Logan Oats and Sara Slane and would be presented at the August meeting and the Association would pay for their gasoline costs for them to attend.

Continuing Education Certificates were presented and there being no further business, motion was made by Liz Rinchuso to adjourn and seconded by Debra Buckner.  As the meeting adjourned, President reminded everyone that our fall meeting would be in Harrison, Arkansas in October.  Meeting adjourned at 11:05 a.m.

Respectfully Submitted,

Judy Beth Hutcherson, Acting Secretary  

